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May 9, 2022 
 
Ms. Jenniffer Nelson Clark  
Dominion Energy Utah  
333 S. State Street  
P.O. Box 45360  
Salt Lake City, Utah  84145-0360 
 
Re: Request of Dominion Energy Utah to Extend Natural Gas Service to Eureka, Utah; 
 Docket No. 19-057-31 
 
Dear Ms. Clark, 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed permits filed by Dominion Energy Utah 
(DEU) on November 17, 2020, January 10, 2022, and March 25, 2022 related to the PSC’s 
August 27, 2020 Order in Docket No. 19-057-31 approving a Certificate of Public Convenience 
and Necessity for DEU’s extension of natural gas service to Eureka, Utah. The Division of 
Public Utilities (DPU) filed comments on February 18, 2022 and April 22, 2022. The PSC issued 
a Request for Response (RFR) on February 23, 2022.  
 
 DEU submitted the following permits: 

• Utah General Permit for Storm Water Discharge from Construction Activities UPDES 
Permit No. UTRC02574 and UPDES Permit No. UTRC02689; 

• UDOT Encroachment Permit No. 113374; 
• Eureka City Excavation Permit No. EUR-05-13-21-885; and 
• Franchise Agreement between DEU and Eureka City. 

 
In its February 18, 2022 comments, DPU recommended the PSC acknowledge DEU’s 

November 17, 2020, and January 10, 2022 but also expressed concerns that DEU had not 
submitted the information and permits that the PSC directed DEU to provide in the Order. Based 
on DPU’s concerns, the PSC issued the RFR.  
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 In its response to the RFR, DEU states that it has submitted all permits required for its 
extension of service to Eureka and clarifies that additional permits it originally anticipated it 
could require for the extension were not ultimately required. DEU also submitted additional 
information that it supplied to potential customers regarding the conversion of appliances to 
natural gas. 
 
 With the additional information supplied by DEU in its RFR response, DPU concludes 
the additional information and permits satisfy the Order and recommends the PSC acknowledge 
the filings. 

 
 Based on the PSC’s review of DEU’s filings and DPU’s comments and recommendation, 
the PSC acknowledges DEU’s November 17, 2020, January 10, 2022, and March 25, 2022 
submission of permits and agreements as complying with the Order’s requirements related to 
permits. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#323944 
 


